From: Sobolev,O

Sent: 04 September 2019 20:33

To: Planning

Subject: Ref: 2019/4329/T - proposed works to Trees

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing regarding a proposal **Ref: 2019/4329/T**, which concern removing ('fell to ground level') 5 trees in the area, and in response to the Council's letter of 23 August 2019)

I am strongly against this proposal.

The area in question is not green - therefore every tree matters, each of them contributes to a healthier environment by reducing the amount of carbon dioxide in the air.

At present the government is making a considerable effort to reduce the concentration of carbon dioxide in the atmosphere - every tree contributes to this objective.

As far as I am aware, the trees are to be removed due to the development/construction works in the area, which according to the supporting document may be desirable, but strictly speaking **completely unnecessary**. Such a proposal is extremely inconsiderate (as well as irresponsible) with regard to the entire neighbourhood.

I do believe that Camden Council should not make decisions that are detrimental to the environment and that are against the general policy of the country. Therefore, these trees should not be removed; and such an irresponsible proposal should be rejected.

Yours faithfully

Dr Olga Sobolev